
   Precis of CMC  

  Committee Meeting 
                    Held 8th September 2021 via Zoom  

 

The CMC Committee met via Zoom on Wednesday 8th September 2021. 

In Attendance: Terry Thompon, Boyd and Karen Symington, Tony O’Donnell,         

   Kay DeLuca, Lester Gough, Evan Jones. 

Apologies:  Bruno Ferro, Terry Bebbington.  

Matters Arising: Due to Covid Restrictions in the Greater Sydney Region, the CMC 

 September General Meeting has been cancelled. The Committee is hopeful that the 

 November General meeting maybe able to be proceed, noting there will probably 

 still be some restrictions in place.  

 Notice to be put up on our website and Facebook page.  

Secretary Report: There were discussions on numerous emails, phone calls received. 

 Main topics raised were – Service NSW declaring conditional registration non-

 essential, New Clubs, concerns with  Registrar notes printed in Preserve, how do I 

 send in CVS. 

  Strathfield Golf Club - Forte catering is no longer with them (contract 
expired), the golf club will be taking over the restaurant/catering themselves and 
will continue with the same arrangements. They expect to open late October, with 
the 4 sq metre rule in place.  

 

President Report: CVS Update- there are 5455 vehicles on CVS registration as at  
 8/9/21.  1147are through CMC, 43 from 4WD, 18 from ACT, 1389 from ANSMA, 375 
 from ASRF, 6 from Drag Ens, 1 for MCC, & 2476 from NSWHMA. 

   CMC has been informed that its paperwork as an Approved Organization for 

 CVS registration has been approved, and is on the way. We will be unable to 

 commence processing until TfNSW has added us onto their websites official list. 

Treasurer Report: Kay circulated the report, and presented at the meeting.  The Report 

 was unanimously accepted.  

 It was discussed that due to the hardships most clubs and members 
have been under during covid, that the 2021 and 2022 Affiliation fees would be 
considered halved. This means that clubs who paid their Affiliation Fees for 2021, will 
be considered as full financial members for both 2021 and 2022. They will still have 
to submit an Affiliation Form for 2022, recording/updating their contacts for next 
year, but will not have to pay a fee. New Clubs who join in 2022 will pay full price. 



Shannons Sydney Classic:  ARDC have told us that unfortunately they have no weekends 

 available until mid-next year. They have offered us the 13th and 14th August 2022.   

The Committee has accepted the date.  Karen to draft a letter to clubs 
informing them of the new dates. 

 
Website/Facebook:  Boyd reported that the Facebook page is reaching about 300,000  
             people every 4 weeks.  
 
AHMF & RSF:  Upcoming Zoom meeting to be held weekend 18/19th September.  
 Kay to sit in as an observer. 

 
ACMC:  ICV Association has joined.  

Service NSW declared that Conditional Registration is considered non-
essential. Telling branches in LGA’s of concern not to process until lockdown 
has ended. Many centres are still processing as usual. 
Process continuing for the dissolution of ACMC NSW Ltd. Awaiting ACMC CVS 
Inc. to be established, to continue their CVS registration.  

 

Matters of Affiliation: Lester reported on two clubs applying for Affiliation. Guyra & 

 District Automotive Club Inc. and Classic Cruisers Car Club Inc. Both clubs were 

 accepted by the Committee.  

 Lester will organize to send the information to the Club Delegates for voting. 

Lester also reported on other clubs that have applied/enquired for affiliation, 
Due to Covid, some clubs are on hold at present. 
 

General Business: It was agreed that the ABN for CVVTMC be cancelled, as this entity no 

 longer exists. 

 It was raised that some Service NSW centres are refusing to supply logbooks 
to HVS Trailers at renewal. As these trailers can be used by people that are not 
driving Conditionally registered vehicles, they would need a logbook to prove the 
use is within the rules. 

 


